President Joe Biden

The White House

1600 Pennsylvania Ave NW

Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr President

I welcomed the abolitionist pledge you made before taking office, but I am concerned  that more than 40 men remain on federal death row. One of them is Billie Allen, 19 years old at the time of the crime. 

I do not seek to minimize the seriousness of violent crime he is accused of or to downplay its consequences on the victim’s families, and the wider community. However, I believe the death penalty is a symptom of violence not a solution to it. 

International law requires governments to ensure abolition of the death penalty within a reasonable time frame. Mr. President, you and your predecessors have frequently asserted that the USA is a global human rights champion. Please meet your abolitionist pledge. As an immediate first step, I urge you to use your constitutional authority to commute the death sentences of Billie Allen and all others on federal death row.

Yours sincerely,

